RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

BOWLING GREEN TOWNSHIP

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

August 17, 2024

Bowling Green Township Board of trustees opened this regular business meeting at 9:00am with roll call. All trustees and fiscal officer (FO) were present.

Visitors: Shannon Duval, Carla Smith, Paul Hester, Minnie Hester

Trustee Hupp made a motion to pay the bills; sign purchase orders and blanket certificates, and the bank statement. Trustee VanBuren seconded the motion. Motion Carried. It is lawfully certified that the amount \$9,887.09 is lawfully appropriated to pay the bills by the fiscal officer.

7014	Mar-Zane Inccold mix	\$950.40
7015	KLEEM INC -signs	\$395.54
7016	Englefield Oil Cobulk fuel	\$607.25
7017	JENNIE DUVAL – Med ins reimb	\$450.00
7018	BEN HUPP – Med ins reimb	\$450.00
7019	Jack Ward – med ins reimb	\$411.22
7020	Daniel VanBuren- med ins reimb	\$225.00
7021	BRIAN COTTRILL- Payroll	\$740.05
7022	JENNIE DUVAL – Payroll	\$1,400.68
7023	JOHN E HOFFER – Payroll	\$580.13
7024	BENJAMIN C HUPP – Payroll	\$921.42
7025	GREG L REIS – Payroll	\$330.45
7026	DANIEL VANBUREN – Payroll	\$919.25
7027	JACK WARD – Payroll	\$919.25
7028	DONALD WATKINS – Payroll	\$586.45
	·	\$9,887.09

Zoning: Zoning inspector Greg Reis reported there were 2 lot splits. One on Open Woods RD and one on National RD. New house build in Dogwood, he turned down a request to add culvert in front yard. Container violation on Rank for being to close to property line. Roley Hills permit for new house, replacing burned house, allowing to have camper until house is complete. Owner of property in Linville with the burned house refused letter.

<u>Unfinished Business</u>: Trustee Hupp will get in contact with Greg Wells to sign contract for building. VB Fabrication is working on truck bed.

Public Comment:

Paul Hester suggested putting up a sign along State Route 40 to keep the RT 40 corridor of our township clean since it's sometimes the only part of our township people see.

Carla Smith asked about the house on National RD between Linville and Loan Oak. There are frequently animals wondering into the road. She also asked if there has been a decision made on the court case with the whiskey company.

Don Watkins mentioned a property on Somerset Rd that has their front yard full of animals.

Trustee Hupp made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Trustee VanBuren seconded the motion. With business complete, the board adjourned at 9:31pm

Ben Hupp-President

Jack Ward-Vice President

Daniel VanBuren-Trustee

Jennie Duval-Fiscal Officer